From: Stuart Ingalls

To: CEO@GLWATER.org

Subject: Please read at meeting

**Date:** Tuesday, September 3, 2024 7:20:45 PM

CAUTION: THIS EMAIL IS FROM AN EXTERNAL SENDER

Do not click on links or open attachments unless this is from a sender you know and trust.

## 96" water main on dequindre

I am writing to express my serious concerns regarding the recent construction activities undertaken by your authority, which have led to significant flooding and damage to my property. It is clear that you were aware of the increased flood risk associated with the construction, yet no appropriate measures were taken to mitigate the impact.

I have documented evidence, including pictures and videos, showing the extent of the flooding, with porta-potties floating in the street and significant damage to my septic field. This situation has not only caused distress but has also created unsafe conditions for my chldren, with school buses and my well water being contaminated

Furthermore, the lack of communication about road closures and the failure to implement a temporary road as contracted are unacceptable. Additionally, there was no effort made to apply water to prevent dust during construction, further aggravating the situation.

I urge you to take immediate action to address these issues and provide a plan for remediation. The damage caused is unacceptable, and I expect a prompt response outlining how you intend to resolve this matter.

Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.

Stuart 50965 dequindre Shelby twp 586 5776627